

Direct Dial: (416) 216-2311 Direct Fax: (416) 216-3930 rking@ogilvyrenault.com

## SENT BY E-MAIL

Toronto, November 21, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street Suite 2700 PO Box 2319 Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Union Gas Limited Notice of Application and Notice of Written Hearing Franchise Agreement and Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity The Corporation of the Municipality of Central Elgin Ontario Energy Board File Nos. EB-2007-0809 and EB-2007-0810

We are counsel to Natural Resource Gas Limited ("NRG"). Further to our letter to you of November 7, 2007 and the Board's reply of November 15, 2007 respecting an extension to the time period for NRG to make its submissions to the Board, this letter is to advise that NRG will require a further extension of the time period for NRG to make its submissions on the abovenoted matter.

At present, the deadline for NRG to file submissions is November 23, 2007. We are requesting a further extension of one week (i.e., to November 30, 2007).

Upon receiving the Notice of Application in this matter, NRG requested several public files from the Ontario Energy Board ("OEB") dealing with Franchise Agreements and Certificates of Public Convenience for the franchise areas that are now covered by the Municipality of Central Elgin. These files needed to be retrieved from archives, and have since been reviewed. However, our review of these related applications have necessitated the review of further applications (some of which have been recalled from OEB archives and some of which have been provided by Union Gas Limited ("Union")). There remains, however, one further application that is currently being recalled from OEB archives, which is expected to arrive early next week. It is

Barristers & Solicitors, Patent Agents & Trade-mark Agents Suite 3800 Royal Bank Plaza, South Tower 200 Bay Street P.O. Box 84 Toronto, Ontario M5J 2Z4 Telephone (416) 216-4000 Fax (416) 216-3930

Ottawa

ogilvyrenault.com

-3149





essential for us to review the application in order to verify precisely which geographic areas within Central Elgin are currently under Certificate (to either Union or NRG).

As stated in our November 7, 2007 letter, to the extent that there are any areas of uncertainty after reviewing the files, our plan is to discuss them with Union (and potentially Board staff) prior to making submissions. We would expect that this approach would avoid the need for an oral hearing.

Should you have any question, please contact me.

Yours very truly,

Richard J. King

RJK/mej

c.c. M. Bristoll, Natural Resource Gas Limited

N. McKay, Ontario Energy Board

P. McMahon, Union Gas Limited